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To Book Hailey Village Hall Please Ring 07873242063 

Or Email  HVHALLOX29@HOTMAIL.COM 

 

Nov 2nd Charity Coffee Morning, Village Hall, 10 -11:30am 
Nov 3rd Churchyard Clean-up, St John’s   9.30am—12 00 noon 
Nov 4th Community Fireworks  Rugby Club  7.00pm   see article 
Nov 8th Hailey Singers, St John’s Church 7.00pm 
Nov 8th,15th,22nd,29th Soup lunches.  see Church News 
Nov 9th Quiz Night  Village Hall  7.30pm 
Nov 11th Remembrance  War Memorial 9am then Church service 
Nov 11th A Village Reflection  St John’s Church 7.00pm see advert 
Nov 12th Parish Council Meeting  Village Hall,  7.30pm  
Nov 18th Friends of Hailey Church A.G.M.  follows morning service 
Nov 18th Pet Service  Church  3.30pm  see Church News 
Nov 21st Village Lunch, Village Hall  12 noon- 2.00pm 
Nov 21st Hailey Singers, Witheridge Farm  7.00pm 
Nov 26th Deck the Halls   see ad above 
Nov 30th Bingo Night   Village Hall  7.00pm for 7.30 
Dec 1st Christmas Fair  Village Hall  see ad 
Dec 3rd Christmas Band Concert  Village Hall 
Dec 6th Hailey Singers, Witheridge Farm  7.00pm 
  

Diary Dates 

Items for the Dec / Jan Herald should be sent to  
daburton@btinternet.com by Nov 20th  or delivered to  
The Sidings,  Middletown 

 
Project Hailey 

  

The first major fund raising 
activity for the new Village Hall 
is a Christmas Lottery. 
You will find a booklet of 5 
tickets in this Hailey Herald. 
There are cash prizes of £100, 
£50 and £25. 
Community support is vital to 
help us achieve our goals. 
  
Lottery stubs and associated 
mon or unused tickets should 
be sent to: 
Hayesfield, Middletown, Hailey 
(next to school car park) 
Shinfield shop-Poffley End 
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    November  2018 

Centenary of the Armistice of WW1 
You may remember that last month a request was made by the Parish Council about 
planting a sapling at Delly Green. This was part of the nation’s commemoration of the 
Centenary of the Armistice of WW1. After further consideration the PC has decided 
that there is no suitable location to plant this tree and has had to decline the offer. 
 

Fireworks season 
The Rugby club will be holding the annual fireworks display on Sunday  
4th November this year. Gates open from 5pm. The bonfire and fireworks start at 
7pm.  
Please ensure any residents with animals are made aware of the event so they can 
take the necessary steps.  
As customary it is a free display but a donation on exit is requested to cover the costs 
for next year. Please do not park along the main road as this causes obstructions. 
If you are holding your own display, please inform your neighbours in advance. 
 

Speedwatch 
The Speedwatch initiative is now up and running. Volunteers have been trained in 
how to use the SID equipment (Speed Indicator Device) which will be borrowed from 
the police when required. You will probably see the equipment in action through the 
village over the next few months. 
If you are interested in volunteering for this, please contact Andy Smith at 
andy@adbsmith.com 
 

Parish Council Financial Audit 
The Annual Governance and Accountability Return (AGAR) for 2017-18 has been 
passed by the external auditors. The approved accounts and all the relevant notices 
can be found on the PC website: www.haileywestoxon.org 
 

WODC News  
 

Council tax phone scam warning 
Beware bogus calls from a 'company' which claims to be the Valuation Agency or 
Tax Recovery Bureau. The caller claims you are owed a council tax refund as 
your council tax banding has been too high in the past. 
The telephone number of the bogus company is 0203 4767710. 
Please do not enter into any discussions with the caller. Most importantly, do not 
disclose any personal information such as bank details. 
Trading Standards have been made aware of this scam. 
For more information on how to identify council tax and business rates scams, and  

continued on page 3 
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St  John’s Church  
  

Parish Office              01993 779492  
The Rev Toby Wright          704441 
The Rev Ness Whiffin 07774 524756 
 
 Churchwardens 
  

Sue Drew   01993 702624 
Elpie Lewis   01993 703070 

We had a lovely Harvest Festival, with the church beautifully decorated and lots of 
goods and produce which went to the Food Bank and The Witney Thursday Club. 
Thank you to everyone who helped and contributed. 
 

Our regular Sunday services are: 
Holy Communion 9.15am in church  
Evensong is on the first Sunday of the month at 6pm  
Thursday services at 10am alternate between Middletown Grange on the 1

st
 and 3

rd
 

Thursdays of the month, and in the church on the 2
nd

, 4
th
 and 5

th
 Thursdays. 

 

Looking forward, there is a lot going on in the next month….. 
 

Churchyard Clear Up  - Saturday Nov 3
rd

 9.30am-12noon. Please come along 
armed with good humour, gloves and tools. Cake, tea and coffee will be your reward.  
 

“Cheer Up November” Soup Lunches start on Thursday Nov 8
th
 12noon -2pm, 

locations as follows: 
Nov 8th at Witheridge Farm - Elpie and Jeremy Lewis 
Nov 15

th
 at Swanhall Farm, Poffley End -  Jane and Brian Moat 

Nov 22
nd

 at 1, Wood Lane, Delly End – Jane and Robin Carr 
Nov 29th   at Hailey Church 
Just come along, all are very welcome. 
 

Remembrance Day Service - Sunday November 11
th
 – there will be the usual  

Act of Remembrance at the War Memorial at 9am followed by a service in church. 
 

 A Village Reflection - Sunday November 11
th
 7pm. A huge amount of work is going 

in to this special event to commemorate those who fought and died in the World 
Wars. Lots of people are involved from around the village and beyond. Tickets £12, 
to include supper, are available from Marjorie Ottley 702698 or Michael Drew 
702624. All profits will go to Combat Stress.  
The church will be decorated especially for this weekend on Sat Nov 10

th
 from 10am. 

All help welcome. If you would like to bring a photo or the name of someone you 
would like to be included amongst the poppy decorations, please bring it along on 
that Saturday morning. 
 

 The November Village Lunch is on Wednesday November 21st at 12 noon. All are 
welcome to the Village Hall. Let us know if you have special dietary requirements or 
want more information on 703070. 
Friends of Hailey Church A.G.M  Sunday Nov 18th after morning service 
Hailey Pet Service - Sunday November 18

th
 3.30pm. Bring your pets along to 

church, all creatures great and small, as long as they fit through the door! Or just 
come yourself. Followed by treats for humans and animals. 
 

Finally, and importantly, is there something that Hailey Church could be doing or 
providing for you? Phone Elpie Lewis 703070 or Sue Drew 702624  
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Witney Rugby Club Fireworks 
 

Come along to the annual community fireworks display on Sunday 4
th
 November 

2018 where there will be a licensed bar, hog roast, BBQ, a best dressed Guy 
competition where all who enter their Guy will receive a prize and the winner will be 
put on top of the Bonfire!  
The Bonfire will be lit at 6pm and the fireworks display will start at 7pm. 
The Club House, patio and bar will be open all afternoon and evening up until 23:00, 
serving food and hot drinks including a BBQ tent.  
On the Main Field there will be a Beer & BBQ tent, Hog Roast, Hot drinks stations as 
well as Children’s fairground rides and stalls ………… and more! 
Please do not park on the main road, there will be plenty of parking available on site. 
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Playreading Group       David Burton 
 

At our meeting in October we read a version of Brideshead Revisited adapted as a 
play by Roger Parsley and first performed in 1993. The novel by Evelyn Waugh was 
published in 1945 and deals with the friendship at Oxford University and after, of 
Charles Ryder with Sebastian Flyte and his very aristocratic and very Catholic family 
whose stately home was Brideshead Castle.  Apart from this play the book was also 
made into a film and a television serial. 
As the group is involved in “A Village Reflection” in St John’s Church on Nov 11th 
( see ad) there will be no other meeting in November 

Churchyard Clear up 
 

As Autumn arrives, thoughts turn to tidying the churchyard! 
 

Please join us on Saturday November 3
rd

 9.30am -12noon 
 

Bring gloves, wellies, secateurs, trowels, rakes, wheelbarrows,  
Hedgetrimmers and strimmers (plus necessary safety gear) 

Loppers, pruning saws and of course a stout heart 
 

Your reward – good company, plenty of tea and cake 
 and grateful thanks 

JUMBLE SALE IN AID OF THE 
PITUITARY FOUNDATION 

I would like to thank everyone who came 
along to help and support the Jumble Sale in 

aid of The Pituitary Foundation at Hailey 
Village Hall on Saturday 6th October 2018 
and for all the kind donations for the day. 

With the Jumble Sale, Other Stalls, Vintage 
Tea and the Raffle 

we raised £1,577.20p for The Pituitary 
Foundation 

Thank you all so much. 
I would like to especially thank Ann Evans for 

doing the Jumble Sale  

Kristina Painting 

 
CAN YOU HELP ME? 

If anyone has or knows of a 
paddock or field that I could graze 

some sheep on for a few weeks 
during the winter, I would be 

extremely grateful.  
Please contact me, Karl Franklin on 

07792262124  
Thank you very much 

 

GRAND CHRISTMAS FAYRE & JUMBLE SALE 
 

Hailey Village Hall    Saturday, 1
st
 December 2018  2-4.30pm 

 

Home-cooked food market, huge tombola & raffle, Christmas gifts, crafts & 
handmade decorations, Christmas tea room & goodies, Father Christmas & much 

more … 

Adults £1, children free, lucky entry door ticket 
All proceeds to Mind (Mental Health Charity)    Everyone welcome 

Contact Ann on 01993 773744 
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 Charity Coffee Morning 
 Friday 2nd November 10.00- 11.30 village hall. 

  

 The charity this month is S.E.R.V. OBN blood bikes who are  
volunteers who provide medical transport to the local NHS 

 

 Last month we donated £93 to the Save the Children fund 
Thank you very much to everyone for their continued help and support  

 

Please come to the coffee morning !st Friday of every month.  Bring and Buy, 
Raffle , meet new friends and most importantly eat Dawn's tasty cakes with a 

hot cuppa. 

Parish Council News continued 
 

what you can do to avoid them, see the GOV.UK webpage. 
 

Local Plan given the final seal of approval 
Councillors have voted in favour of formally adopting the Local Plan for West 
Oxfordshire. 
At an extraordinary meeting of the full council, the document which establishes a 
blueprint for the development of the District until 2031, was given the final seal of 
approval, ending a process which stretches back nine years. 
The Local Plan sets out how the District can achieve economic growth and a 
housing target of 15,950 new homes, (including the North Witney development 
of 1,400 houses) to be built on the edge of Witney from the Hailey Road across the 
New Yatt Road to the Woodstock Road). although some have already been built as 
the Plan covers the period from 2011 to 2031. 
It identifies the most suitable sites for new housing and what accompanying 
infrastructure, such as road improvements, new schools and play facilities, is 
needed to achieve the greatest benefits for the new development and, wherever 
possible, a wider area. 
 

Date of Next Parish Council Meeting  
The next meeting of the Parish Council will take place on Monday 12

th
 November at 

7.30pm. Members of the public are welcome to attend.  

Oak logs for sale from Breach Wood 
  

Oak logs cut down last winter are available in 5 foot lengths 
50p per length - by arrangement with David Musson 

Please contact on 01993-772403 - davidstmusson@gmail.com 

Knit and Natter: 
All goes well with the village blankets. Good news, over 40 blankets were 

handed over to Lyn who started a charity making up comfort bags to those 
who are having Chemotherapy ( what a lovely idea). 

We have a few hundred squares that need sewing into blankets (3 metre by 3 
metre ) and still need some volunteers to knit squares. 

We have lots of wool (needles can be any size) if you would like to help please 
ring Ann on 01993 773744  Thank you. 

https://www.gov.uk/guidance/council-tax-and-business-rates-scams
mailto:davidstmusson@gmail.com
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News from the Gardening Club  Judith.knaggs@gmail.com 899125 
  

As I write we are getting ready for Apply Pressing.  The weather looks set to be kind 
so hopefully the queues won’t be too long.  That’s why we have tea and cake while 
you wait!  So now there’s no avoiding Christmas and as usual we have Deck the 
Halls on Monday 26 November from 7.30pm in the Village Hall.  £3 per person plus 
oasis rings available on the night to buy.  Advice and inspiration on hand if needed.  
Mulled wine and mince pies (or alternatives) are included in the price.  Demand is 
such that we are now in the main hall.  So bring your friends and have a merry 
evening.  Ring Ann on 700162 to book. 
We’re currently putting the new programme together – available in January.  We have 
added an extra class in the Crafts section for next year’s show – machine-made 
embroidery. Advance warning for photographers – the classes for next year’s show 
should reflect your interpretation of autumn, winter spring and summer.  We also 
have several speakers organised including Hailey’s own professional garden 
designer.  For the hoarders, the Garage Sale is back in July.  More details next year.  
Interest has been expressed in going to see Wood Green School garden.  Ann will be 
organising a visit after half term.  If you would like to come along ring 700162.. 

What’s on in the Village Hall? hvhallox29@hotmail.com    07873 242063 
  

Plenty is the short answer!  By popular demand we are holding a Quiz Night on Friday 
9 November from 7.30pm.  Challenge your little grey cells and hopefully have another 
enjoyable evening at the same time.  Refreshments included plus bar.  See the advert 
for full details.  Everyone welcome – maximum 6 per team. 
After a long gap, Bingo is back in the Village Hall on Friday 30 November.  With a 
Christmas theme, doors open at 7.00pm, eyes down at 7.30.  Bring your friends! 
Get into the Christmas spirit at the beginning of December with a Christmas Fair on 
the 1st in the Village Hall and our Christmas Concert on Monday 3rdDecember 
featuring Witney Town Band.  See separate advert for full details   

Hailey Football Club           Martin Friend 
 

We are now a month into the new Football season. The first two games had identical 
scores, the first team lost 3-2 to Aston, the reserves lost 3-2 to Charlbury Town 
Reserves. Things have improved and the first team won 3-2 against Carterton 
Rangers in the Witney Premier Division and 2-0 against F.C.Mills in the Fred Ford 
Memorial Cup 1st round. In the  league Hailey drew 0-0 with title favourites  
F.C.Hollybush.  In the Oxfordshire Junior Shield Hailey were meant to play Benson 
Lions who conceded the fixture 
The Reserve team have had victories against Corinthians 2-1 and Aston Reserves  
3-2, also they drew 3-3  with Minster Lovell Reserves 
Other news is that we have a new linemarker which will work better in muddy 
conditions. The players now have personalised tracksuit tops sponsored by 
Tropiglaze Windows and Webb Construction. Both firms have personnel involved 
with team coaching. The Reserve team kit was sponsored by The Lamb & Flag in the 
club colours of green and white hoops and green shorts. 
The First team are very grateful to John Campbell Landscape Gardening for their 
new kit  John is a well known resident in Hailey Village 
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